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Weekly Communication to Parents/Carers | Friday 18 June 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

Here are the latest school messages and updates for your information plus details of any letter sent home
during the last week.

HEADTEACHER’S UPDATE

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for your patience to those affected by the disruption this week. A deeply frustrating
week for all of us as we were very much hoping for no disruption this term. Sadly, the reality is
confirmed by the data in the local area and with cases rising at a rate within Bristol and pockets
of North Somerset, including Pill, we must all continue to be disciplined and vigilant as we go
about our daily routine.

Our risk assessment, including our bubble structure and return to face coverings in all internal
spaces are all measures we have in place to protect ourselves, along with the personal discipline
we continue to promote to all staff and students.

Testing
A reminder on the testing required through Term 6.

● Continue to test twice a week at home
● report results online as positive, negative or void and on classcharts. This information is

critical in helping us to understand the prevalence of the virus across the country and
tracking as a school community

Our next Parent/Carer Association meeting takes place next Thursday 24 June. With these
meetings now being remote, they are more accessible for a number of families. All
parents/carers are welcome to attend, please join us online if you can. See below for more
details.

We are here to support all our young people with their learning at all times and please do not
hesitate to get in touch if you need further support in any of the adjustments we are making.
Please refer to the ‘Who to contact at St Katherine’s’ table below. We are always keen to hear
your feedback and please share this using this form.

Best wishes

Justin Humphreys
Headteacher
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http://www.stkaths.org.uk/media/3086/ska-covid-ra-for-7-june-2021-st-katherines-school-cst-issue-54.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=23%20March%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.classcharts.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfhQdHM9p7gMHACj2zsAqu5KlDnLZ1ZxXNSxEwDuliHaq-jsg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0
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Year 11 and Year 13 Updates
All assessments for year 11 and 13 are now complete and we will be submitting grades to
exam boards today.  Congratulations to all students who have applied themselves
diligently across a very challenging six weeks to produce some incredible work.
Results will be available for collection at the following times:

● Year 13 - Tuesday 10 August from 9 am
● Year 11 - Thursday 12 August from 9 am

WHO TO CONTACT AT ST KATHERINE’S

For queries about: Name Contact:

Safeguarding Mrs K Crocker crockerk@skdrive.org

Courses, assignments or
resources

Subject Teachers

Access to online library resources Ms Wyld wyldl@skdrive.org

Technology related Mr A Francis-Black francisblacka@skdrive.org

SEND Mrs F Slater slaterf@skdrive.org

Curriculum Miss K Richards richardsk@skdrive.org

Learning@Home resources Miss K Richards richardsk@skdrive.org

Personal well being Tutor or Head of House

General queries school@skdrive.org

Free School Meals kilgallond@skdrive.org

Reading logs Immalee Wild wildi@skdrive.org

Sixth Form Geraint Davies daviesg@skdrive.org

Anonymous way to report a concern about a student: Tell Someone Form

MESSAGES

Mrs Crocker
Designated
Safeguarding
Lead

All Students
and their
families

This week Ofsted published the findings of their review of sexual abuse in
schools and colleges. Peer on peer abuse has always been highlighted in our
safeguarding work. However, recent events both in the national news, such
as the murder of Sarah Everard, and in our school community, have thrown it
into even sharper focus.
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Following the student protest in May, we have been focussing on listening to
students about their experiences of sexual harassment. It is important that
everyone feels heard. This has included a range of actions including open
forums with all student leaders, tutor time discussions, reviewing our peer on
peer abuse policy, increased staff training and expanding the way students
can raise concerns in a way that feels safe.

What is critical to our ongoing ability to create a safe space at St.
Katherine’s School is that all members of our school community fully
understand that safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility and that this
means that when any of us are worried about sexual harassment (or any
other safeguarding concern) that they tell someone.

Students and their families can ‘tell someone’ by speaking to any member of
staff - everyone has had training about how to best handle concerns about
peer on peer abuse. Alternatively, you can complete the ‘tell someone’ form
on the school website that can be completed anonymously if needed.
Including as much detail as possible in this information is important so that
we can investigate concerns thoroughly.

We will continue to listen to our students and their families so that we can
continue to improve the way we work together to make St Katherine’s a safe
space for everyone and I would encourage you to get in touch with me at
school if there is something you would like to discuss.

School All years Parent/Carer Association Meeting - Thursday 24 June 18:30-19:30
Open to all parents and carers where we discuss parent/carer topics. Please
click here for a link to the Agenda. Previous meeting agenda and notes are
on our website. This will be a virtual event - please click on the link here to
join the meeting.

Children’s
Community
Health
partnership
Immunisation
Team

Year 10 Year 10 MenACWY/DtP Vaccination reminder
The Immunisation Team is able to offer the Meningitis ACWY and Diphtheria,
Tetanus and Polio (Td/IPV) vaccinations to any Year 10 students who have
still not received them. Clinics are running outside of school hours across the
region. Please contact the Immunisation Team directly on 01275 373104 to
make an appointment.

Mr Francis
Black

Year 10 & 12 Mock exams continue next week for Year 12 students.
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http://www.stkaths.org.uk/media/3099/parent_carer-association-240621-agenda-3.pdf
http://www.stkaths.org.uk/parentscarers/parentcarer-association/
https://meet.google.com/zrw-higi-wtj
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With all of Year 10 returning to school on Tuesday we have rescheduled last
week's exams.  The full timetable is shown below with rescheduled dates
highlighted in green.

SSO Year 8 A reminder of the HPV Vaccinations next Thursday 24 June. Please return
consent forms to the Student Support Office.

Children’s
Community
Health
partnership
Immunisation
Team

Year 9 Year 9 HPV Vaccination Reminder
The Immunisation Team is still able to offer the first dose of the Human
Papillomavirus (HPV) vaccination to any Year 9 students who have still not
received it. Clinics are running outside of school hours across the region.
Please contact the Immunisation Team directly on 01275 373104 to make an
appointment. (Please note if your child has already received the first dose
the second dose will be given in school in the next academic year therefore
you do not need to contact us)

Miss Sutton Miss
Sutton’s
food
technology
classes
*only*

The following practicals will be taking place next week:
Monday 21st June - 8l Cookies
Tuesday 22nd June - 9r - Cookies
Wednesday 23rd June - 7l Cookies

8r - Cookies
Thursday 24th June - 7r Cookies
Friday 25th June - 9l Cookies
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Ingredients have been posted on ClassCharts.
Aprons are compulsory for the lessons.

Miss Adams Students
who have
instrumental
lessons

Please check your parentpay account to book and pay for your
son/daughters instrumental lessons for next academic year. Any questions
please contact me on: adamsa@skdrive.org

Miss Whalley Opportunity
to
participate
in a Youth
Workshop
with
‘Lightbox
Theatre’

Lightbox Theatre's  YOUTH DRAMA WORKSHOPS (13-17yrs) course.
The sessions will be a mix of games and exercises led by facilitators Alex
Ogando and Sabrina Simms, and there will be a chance to create a small
sharing of work at the end of the course. No previous experience of drama is
required.

The sessions will take place for 5 Monday evening sessions from Mon 21 June
- Mon 19th July 2021 from 6.30-8.00pm in the cafe space at St Paul's Learning
Centre, 94 Grosvenor Road, Bristol BS2 8XJ.

There is no charge for you to attend the course but in signing up, we are
asking participants to commit to all sessions in the five week term where
possible.

If you’d like to go ahead to book, please email whalleyh@skdrive.org and a
registration form will be sent out for you to complete! There are not many
places available and this will be on a first come first serve basis.

(This workshop is not let by the school and is completed by an external
agency)

LETTERS - click here to see all letters from this academic year

All Years Positive LFD Tests in Year 10 and follow up letters

UPCOMING EVENTS - click here to see all upcoming events

Thursday 24 June Year 8 HPV Vaccinations

18:30-19:30 Parent/Carer Association (Virtual) Meeting
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mailto:adamsa@skdrive.org
http://www.st-katherines.n-somerset.sch.uk/parents/#letters-home
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